THE ART BEAL FOUNDATION \* P.O. BOX 1738 \* SAN LUIS OBISPO CA \* 93406

February 24, 1977

Danny O'Keefe 7123 Woodrow Wilson Drive Los Angeles CA 90068

Dear Danny:

We were sorry you couldn't make it up for the Art Beal Foundation fund-raiser February 20, but we were very happy about your reasons for not being able to make it, i.e., your recording.

Thought we'd drop you a quick line to let you know how we did. Don and Cathy Novello did come up, and Don did several gigs between the four live bands that performed. He was very well received.

With the whale-watching trip, the raffle, and the day's events that included 10% of the gross sales of The Network shops, we netted approximately \$2.073.

That amount will help us immensely in our goal to raise \$3,624., the amount needed to pay back taxes on Nitwit Ridge.

Hope to hear from you soon on the Associate Membership thing. We look forward to the time when you can take a break between recording and gigs and come up so that we can show you some "Nitwit Ridge" hospitality.

Cordially,

John FitzRandopph Ce-Founders, The Art Beal Foundation

Vicki Leon